
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON  21 JUNE 2006

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.18/06 
UPDATE ON FINANCIAL PROCEDURE RULES

The Head of Audit Services submitted report FS.18/06 appraising Members of the most recent changes to the Financial Procedure Rules.

Mr Beckett gave a presentation on the Financial Procedure Rules which were reviewed on an annual basis to ensure that they reflected changes in legislation, Government and Council policy, changes in the Council’s financial practices, structural re-organisation, etc.

A copy of the Financial Procedure Rules which had been reviewed and revised, primarily to reflect the changes of title resulting from the recent re‑organisation of the Council, but also to ensure that current practices were fully reflected therein was as appended to his report.

Mr Beckett referred to the Section concerning ‘Committees of the Executive’.  The Rules had been prepared prior to the establishment of the Audit Committee and he would therefore require to include a paragraph on the Committee within the Rules.

He had also prepared an Index, which reorganised the Rules by subject area, for ease of reference and would include that as a front sheet to the Procedure Rules on the public folders.  Copies of the Index and also the presentation were circulated to Members.

Members were requested to note and approve the Financial Procedure Rules for transmission to the City Council for consideration and approval.

The Portfolio Holder for Finance and Performance referred to Financial Regulation 3: Risk Management and Control of Resources.  He felt that those should be separate items and questioned why they fell under one heading.

In response, the Director of Legal and Democratic Services explained that Regulation 3 detailed the mechanisms in place to demonstrate control in relation to resources, which was why it was linked to Risk Management.

The Chairman referred to Appendix C – Responsibilities of the Deputy Chief Executive - C.5 (to develop risk management controls in conjunction with other Directors) and C.6 (to include all appropriate employees of the Council in a suitable fidelity guarantee insurance), expressing concern as regards partnership working and relative accountability.

The Portfolio Holder stressed the importance of having exit strategies in place.

The Chairman indicated that she would discuss that aspect with Officers outwith the meeting.

A Member noted that there were instances where the Director of Corporate Services’ duties was referred to as ‘his’ and Mr Beckett undertook to correct the same.

RESOLVED – That the Financial Procedure Rules, as attached at Appendix A to report FS.18/06, be noted and forwarded to the City Council for consideration and approval, subject to the inclusion of a paragraph concerning the Audit Committee under the Section on Committees of the Executive.







